
Dear Pastors and Partners in Ministry, January, 2025 Prayer Letter  
Thank you for your faithful prayers and support.
End of the Year Reflection
We pray that each one of you had a joyful Christmas and New Year season! We are so 
grateful to God for all He did in 2024. We are sure you can say the same, the Lord has 
been so faithful. We were thankful that Noah’s parents, brother and cousin were able to 
come and visit us with their families. It allowed for a wonderful time together as a 
family. Noah’s father pastors our sending church in Knoxville, TN while his brother Nate 
and cousin Matthew each serve as missionaries in West Africa. It was also a joy to have 
teammates and long time friends, the Clower’s with us as well. We also took 
advantage of the various ministry opportunities here with several preachers available. 
Outreach and soul-winning, pulpit supply at various churches and time spent 
with bible college students all added to the beneficial time together. Times like 
these offer a unique oppurtunity to offer thanksgiving to God for the privileged to 
serve Him together. The gospel has truly changed our lives! Our prayer is that it will 
do the same in the lives of those God allows us to minister. 
Language Progress 
As you know, the first couple years of any new missionary is language and culture 
learning. At the moment, we are working diligently towards communicating clearly in 
Portuguese, Afrikaans and Sign Language. Seeking to learn 3 distinct languages during 
the same season of life is not a traditional path however, God has proven himself 
faithful and an ever present help. God is the one who created our daughter deaf with 
special needs, He is the one redirected our path toward a new field of people while also 
not ceasing to lift our desire to reach Mozambique with the gospel. In simple words, 
He is in complete control and we are seeking to follow Him. He has never let us 
down. Often we find ourselves living in Hebrews 4:16 and finding God’s sufficient 
mercy. 
A New Name Written Down in Glory
This past Saturday Noah and 2 men in our 
church spent over an hour in the home of 
Sylvester sharing the gospel with him and 
his family. Praise the Lord he repented of 
his sin and  called on the Lord to save 
him. His wife is expecting a baby next 
month. Please pray for him as he follows the 
Lord in baptism soon. Also pray for Elden, 
Shane, Curtis and Enrico that they would 
soon be saved. 
Your Missionaries, The Wilkerson Family

PRAYERS

PRAISES

- Wonderful time 
with family. 

- New believers. 

- God’s goodness 
to us as we 
learned and 
grew during 
2024. 

- Spiritual growth 
of new believers. 

-  Language 
progress

- Political Peace in 
Mozambique. 
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